Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Church
Parish Council Minutes
March 15, 2016

Call to Order:  President Sydney Langford called the meeting to order at 7PM.
Father Paul Christy led in prayer.

Members Present:  Fr. Paul Christy, Joanna Biliouris, Greg Delage, Steve Flaherty, Maria Hicks, Anna Kouba, Sydney Langford, Bob Lyford, Harry Nicholos, Mary Wehbie, Mary Winstead. 
 
Members Absent:  Jim Elliason, Connie Kledaras, Costa Panagos, Pavlos Pavrides, and Jim Riley.

Corrections to Minutes: Minutes sent electronically by Mary Wehbie.  
Motion to accept by Mary Winstead.  Second Harry Nicholos.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Lyford
Bob reviewed the Profit and Loss Budget Performance Sheet.  He points out the following items:
· $24,000 of pledges was paid up front for 2016.
· Expenses are in line with the budget.  Alarm System/Security is over budget.
· Other: Church and Liturgical Line Item: Bob inquires whether Memorial Fund may be used to purchase these items.  Priest’s Discretionary for Needy: Bob notes that Wehbie Wehbie Fund may be used.
Bob reviewed the Balance Sheet, noting transfers made. 
Treasurer’s Report attached.

Motion to move $50,000 from Festival Account to Property/Maintenance Account made by Bob Lyford. Second Joanna Biliouris.  Motion carried. 
 
Ministries Update: Mary Winstead
Mary reported that there are 5 scholarships available this year plus the Father Paul Kaplanis Seminarian Scholarship.  Applications are due April 15, 2016.  Scholarship Sunday is June 5, 2016.  A new scholarship is  offered, the Lou Cedaras Scholarship.  

Stephanie Lyford prepares the scholarship application form.  Leon Kythas headed the Selection Committee for many years, but has resigned this position.  Penny Gallins will assume leadership.

College outreach: No report.  Members noted OCF activities. 

Phone System: Rob has been investigating options to replace the phone system.  Discussion followed.  Stephanie McEnteer recently began working for Frontier Communications.  She may have some insight. Recommendation was made to use smaller company with better customer service.  Rob will continue to work on this with assistance from Harry Nicholos.

Picnic Update: Discussion continued on Pascha Picnic.  Tents costs, food options, and payment vs. church sponsored discussed.  Bob notes that there is $4000 available in Events/Fundraisers/Picnics line item.  Mary Wehbie reviewed quotes for tents, tables, and chairs, with one outstanding.  She reported that cost from Parizod to provide one lamb on spit and leg of lamb for remaining number is $15 per person.  Council noted this is too costly.  The Council will follow up on spits available, cost of whole lamb and leg of lamb per pound. 

Father Paul Christy Comments:  Eritreans have requested two dates for upcoming events.  June 25th for services and fellowship from 7am-5pm and August 27th for a wedding.  There are no parish conflicts on these days.


New business:
Saturday April 2nd a Presidents meeting will be held in Atlanta.  Presidents and Treasurer’s have been invited to attend.  Bob Lyford and Maria Hicks will attend on behalf of our parish.  Presbytera Mary Christy will also be in attendance.  

Father requested recommendations for 2 nominees for Archangel Michael award no later than April 15th.  

Lenten Lecture series continues with excellent speakers.  Father encourages the council to attend and encourage others.  

Old Business:  
Sydney reports that the outer church needs to be painted and has been approved by the general assembly over a year ago. She proposes that now that festival accounting is completely reconciled that we pay for this from money in the Building Maintenance Account.  Discussion followed.  The Council favors proceeding with painting project. Sydney will notify Chris Pappas to arrange details to begin project.

New Business:  Anna notes that there are days when 4 council members are not needed.  Brief discussion followed regarding decreasing size of teams to 3.  After Pascha will have on member arrive at 8am, one at 9am, and 2 at 9:45am.   

Inquiries were about who would be handling video for Palm Sunday and Pascha Services.  Jim Riley, Jason Kekas, and Chris Gallins have helped in the past.

Joanna found people receptive to placing the sign that tells when it is not appropriate to enter the church on the ledge near the stairs.  It is informative for them.

Maria would like to give more instruction for releasing for communion and directions for cleaning the coffee machine to ambassadors. 

International Orthodox Christian Charities Development Chair, Dan Chrisopopolos will be visiting Sunday, March 20th.  He asked that we set up literature after church. Sunday of Orthodoxy Vespers and light Lenten meal will be held at St. Barbara’s. 

Father would like to have 2 young ladies hand out bulletin. 

Although Father realizes that the Parish is trying to limit fundraising, he appreciated the girl’s basketball team initiative in speaking to the general assembly and raising the money.  Parish Council is willing to give the money, but money has already been collected by donations from parishioners.  They still plan to sell soup on April 3.

Motion to adjourn at 8:15PM by Mary Wehbie

Father Paul closed with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mary Wehbie
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